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  DIARY DATES 
 

MARCH  
 

16th Regional Swim Finals  

16th  Movie Night ðAlvin & the Chimp    

munks ðChip Wrecked  

21st Harmony Day ðGold Coin Donation  

25th Working Bee  

27/28 Summer Sports Round Robin Day, date 

to be confirmed  

27th School Council Meeting  

28th Grade 5/6 Canberra Camp Info Evening       

        7pm  

30th Friday End of Term, 2.30 Finish  

         (Casual Clothes Day)  

APRIL  
1st  Day Light Savings ends  

6th Good Friday  

9th  Easter Monday  

16th  Start Term 2  

25th ANZAC Day holiday  

23 -27th Canberra Tour, Grades 5/6  

 

MAY  
3rd Whole School Maths Incursion  

15/16/17  Naplan Testing  

15th May Proposed Council Meeting  

Saturday 19th OPEN DAY  

21st Grandparents Day  

23rd District Cross Country Gr 3 -6 

24th 2013 Foundation Information Night 7pm  

20 -16th Education Week  

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN HOURS: 

Mondays after Assembly: 3.30-4pm 

Thursdays, 8.30amð9.30am 

Newsletter No. 4  16th March 2012  

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 
Dear Parents, 

As I look out the window at the stormy skies Iôm 

hoping that we receive much of the inclement 

weather today (Thursday) rather than Friday for our 

much awaited Movie Night.  

 

The PFA led by Suzi Pitman and Alison Dunn have 

met throughout this term and organised every last 

detail except of course for the weather! So fingers 

crossed! 

 

Last Wednesday staff participated in a mathematics 

professional development day led by Ellen Corovic 

from the Mathematics Association of Victoria. The 

focus of the day was developing strategies with stu-

dents to successfully problem solve as well as inter-

preting the data that teachers collect from the Early 

and Middle Years mathematics interview. 

You may have been aware that throughout this term 

each teacher is scheduled a day to work individu-

ally with the students in their class to ascertain their 

level of mathematics understanding and the particu-

lar strategies that they employ to solve problems. 

 The information that teachers gather from the in-

terview is vital to determine how they group and 

organize the mathematics curriculum that they pre-

sent to each and every student.  



  

Yesterday I had a visit from Jeff Allan (Infrastructure) from Eastern Metropolitan Region to view our 

new teaching and learning building. Needless to say he was most impressed with the construction and 

quality and finishes of the building. New asphalt has been laid and the builder is addressing minor defects 

that the architect has noted and listed. So we are on schedule to move in for the beginning of term 2. 

Moving of resources will commence by the teachers in the last week of this term and removalists will 

move the furniture in the first week of the holidays. It will be a very exciting time for the whole commu-

nity. 

 

In preparation of moving into the new space the staff have visited a number of schools to view how they 

deliver the curriculum as well as the layout of the spaces. And of course no two schools are the same!  

This of course makes sense as every school is different. Teachers set up their space to suit the individual 

context of the school and what they consider are the best learning styles for the particular students they 

teach. 

 

The decision as to what classes will move into the new building has been discussed amongst the staff and 

after much deliberation I have made the decision that Foundation grades and grade 1S will move into the 

ground level and grades 5C, 5S,6N and 6T will move into the first floor. So students will commence and 

end their learning journey at Wattle Park in the new building.  Grades 2W, 2S and 1P will relocate to 

classrooms in the main building. 

 

The portables located in the original driveway from Banksia Street will remain until the end of this finan-

cial year and removed to whatôs called the óportable graveyardô which if you are ever travelling to 

Bendigo you can view from Calder Highway! 

 

A few reminders- a number of students arenôt wearing hats in the school grounds. Please make a visit to 

Michelle in the uniform shop to purchase one and take the time to name it. Eventually most lost items do 

return to their rightful owner if they are named. 

All students in Foundation grades to grade 3 must have a green communication folder which can also be 

purchased from Michelle at the cost of $5.00.  

 

As a sustainable school we try to send most communication electronically however there are instances 

where there is no alternative but to send home hard copies. The purpose of the green communication fold-

ers is to store and protect these notices as well as take-home books.  

 

Grade 3 and 4 students and parents, it would be great to see you at the Working Bee scheduled for Sun-

day 25th March. We desperately need to prune overhanging trees along Warrigal and Banksia Street fence 

lines, weed garden plots and a general clean- up of the grounds. Please see attached notice. 

 

If I donôt see you at the Movie Night on Friday I may catch up with you at Mondayôs assembly where we 

will be presenting all our Students Representatives with their SRC badges. 

 

Regards  

 

Gayle 

 



Tiako Drums And Flutes 


